Submission to the Shire of Nillumbik on its 2018-19 draft Budget and Yarrambat Park

See the attached Diamond Valley News report of the acquisition of Yarrambat Park in 1975 for
$1 Million — the price today of many individual homes in the Shire of Nillumbik.

Moreover, Council acquired Yarrambat Park in 1975 on very good terms being paid by a deposit of
$400,000 and by six annual interest free payments of $100,000.

The Federal Government provided funding support through the Grants Commission.
Council’s vision then was the whole northern region would benefit from —

1. Bushland adjacent to Plenty Gorge;

2. Public recreational and sporting facilities adjacent to Yan Yean Road, including an 18 hole
golf course; and

3. A buffer zone adjacent to nearby land to be planted out with trees, commencing in 1976.
(Has any of this planting yet happened?)

Today, the golf course and other recreational facilities are well developed and well used. Residential
development north of the park and an aging population has increased the need for such facilities
dramatically.

Against this background, it seems unfathomable to understand why Council’s draft budget fails to
provide for funding support to maintain these facilities and protect this valuable community
investment. Is this the first such omission in 43 years?

Is Council bankrupt?

Has Council wasted ratepayers’ money that it can no longer protect and develop its community
investments?

Has Council before it any reports that Yarrambat Park is not a valuable community asset?

Will any Councillors maintain the Council vision of 1975 and argue the case for more funding support
for Yarrambat Park?

We would appreciate the opportunity to speak to our submission at the relevant Council meeting.
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